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BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES 
MARCH 13, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:50 PM.  Present were Selectwoman Bik, Selectmen Sawyer, Marchand, Wozniak and Haughey; Town Administrator Keyes; and Town Counsel Pfaff.
Attorney Pfaff said there is no need for an Executive Session because the grievance was withdrawn.  
Town Administrator Reports 
Warrant Articles – Mr. Keyes said Attorney Costello is cleaning up the articles and hopes to have a final copy next Wednesday.  
Mr. Keyes said the Board will have to take an official vote to change health insurance.  Attorney Pfaff said collective bargaining unions will need to be notified that we are changing things 48 hours before written notice is given.  
Attorney Pfaff said the following needs to be done to change the process: 
· Notify unions in writing before the Board votes.
· Let the unions know what the savings are from the proposed new plan and from the current plan and project it out for 12 months.
· Notify the Insurance Advisory Committee that this is the plan and they can make recommendations.  They will have to do another notification if there are issues.
· Notify the Public Employee Committee (which consists of one person from every collective bargaining union).  They will have 30 days to come up with a written agreement if they like the plan.
· A vote is needed to approve the plan. 
· Give every member of the plan 60 days’ notice that the insurance is going to change.  

Mr. Keyes said Attorney Pfaff is rewriting the personnel policy so employees will accrue vacation days month to month and wants to start it on July 1.  There will be no carryover or buyback.  

Mr. Keyes said the DPW operation will be discussed at the workshop on March 21.  Ms. Bik asked what happens if Article 3 gets approved and there is not enough money in the budget.  Mr. Sawyer said the money can be amended or chopped down at the Town Meeting.   Attorney Pfaff said the money is there but will research what happens if the Town does not use the money. 
Approval of Police Chief, Fire Chief and Town Accountant’s Contracts - Chairman Haughey said three members of the Board have signed the Police and Fire Chiefs’ contracts but others still need time to consider.  He said they have nothing for the Town Accountant and wants a continuance.  Ms. Bik wants to hold on the contract.

Certificate Not to Encumber – Estate of Celia Novack – Mr. Keyes said Town Counsel recommended that the Board not sign the document.  Chairman Haughey said by signing this document the Town gives up its right for liens.  

Mr. Wozniak said the Board stills needs to vote on the issue Ms. Bik 6b’d at the previous meeting because Mrs. Boyko advertises periodically for the Town and wants to discuss this in the televised meeting.  
The meeting adjourned at 7:32 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Kim Milliken 
